BRANT PLANNING BOARD

SEPTEMBER 28, 2010

MINUTES OF MEETING

PRESENT: Barb Daniel, Norm Dotzler, Michelle Hy, Marty Rosiek, 
EXCUSED:  Tish Brady

ABSENT: Brenda Giacchino, Jamey Solecki
GUESTS: Clark Phillips, Joe Ostrowski, Kelley & John Moroge
Gary Brecker – Brant Code Enforcement Officer
Jim Travis – Engineer for Family Life Radio, Bill Snidley – General Manager Of Family Life Radio
Meeting of the Brant Planning Board was called to order by Chairman Rosiek at 7:40pm on Tuesday, September 28, 2010
First item on the agenda was Family Life Tower. Bill Snidley and Jim Travis submitted plans for the tower they would like to install on the property of Keith Frye at 1808 Milestrip Rd. Bill explained that his radio station – 89.3FM has received many requests from people in this area to set up a tower because of poor reception. They have filed their application with the FCC and it has been approved pending final site review. They have found that Milestrip Rd is a good location because of height. The Fryes own about 87 acres of land.
Bill gave a brief talk about the station. He said they are a not-for-profit organization and are supported strictly through donations. He also mentioned that they have about 15 other towers throughout New York and Pennsylvania. The tower is remote controlled and not manned. If something goes wrong they receive a signal from the tower. 

Jim explained that they cannot use the ATT Tower because of too much steel as this tends to block the FM signal and the cost is prohibitive. The tower needs to be on uniform steel so it goes straight up not tapered. They would be able to have other cell companies on their tower if requested. 

The new tower will give a signal that will fill a void between Buffalo and Dunkirk. The tower will have a directional antenna to focus the signal on the east side of Lake Erie to minimize the broadcast to Canada
The Board raised the question about receiving harmful radiation from the tower. Jim provided an engineering study showing that radiation from the tower. He explained that radiation from the tower at 299 feet would be less than 3% of the allowable radiation.

The Board asked if their station will interfere with any other reception of radio or tv stations. Bill said it will not. 

Jim explained that the tower will have a red light on top, not a white one which tends to be more distracting. Marty mentioned that there were many complaints from North Collins Residents that the light was shinning into their living rooms and that the tower was an eyesore. He felt that this tower may cause the same concerns. 
Norm suggested that aerial pictures be taken from a balloon to the ground and from the ground to the balloon to show the visual impact. Photographs would be done by the Radio Station.

Marty and Norm mentioned that the Town Board requires a Removal Bond of $25,000 to guarantee funds available if the tower is abandoned and must be removed.

Michelle asked how they handle complaints of signal interference. Jim said they go to the house and put a filter on the antenna if required. He mentioned that he has not had to do this in over 15 years. He also said that the conversion of tv signals to digital makes this even less probable.
Gary spoke about other towns not charging non-profit organizations and suggested to the Planning Board that they recommend this to the Town Board.
A motion was made by Michelle and 2nd by Norm to recommend that the Town Board approve the building of the tower by the Family Life Station. Michelle, Norm & Barb voted yes. Marty voted no as he felt he didn’t have enough information.
Barb made a motion to recommend the Town Board set the fee to correlate with the actual expense of the plan review – Marty 2nd – all agreed.

The Planning Board requests the Town Board to schedule a Public Hearing about the tower to be held at the November meeting. 
Next item on the agenda is creating a law for towers in the Town of Brant. Lynda handed out copies of tower laws from the towns of Hamburg and Eden. Marty suggested to table this discussion until the October meeting so everyone has a chance to review the information. 

The last item on the agenda was filling the vacant positions on the Planning Board. Two people are needed for the alternates positions. Two people have submitted applications to be appointed to the board and they are Carol Brodie and Joe Ostrowski. Marty stated that the Town Board should approve all appointments. 
Chairman Rosiek made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 2nd by Barb Daniel all agreed

The meeting adjourned at 8:35pm.

Respectfully submitted;

Lynda Ostrowski

Secretary 

